City of Placerville MEMORANDUM

DATE: April 20, 2010 TO: City Council

FROM: Susan Zito, City Clerk/Human Resource Officer

SUBJECT: CONFIRMATION OF CITY COUNCIL SUBCOMMITTEES'

RECOMMENDATION FOR APPOINTMENT TO THE COMMUNITY PRIDE

COMMITTEE

RECOMMENDATION

Recommendation by the Council Subcommittee to appoint/reappoint the following individuals to the Community Pride Committee for the specified unexpired terms below.

Tim Daviess	3/01/2011
Michael Hendren	3/01/2013
Josette Johnson	3/01/2011
Kathi Lishman	3/01/2011
Christine Thiel	3/01/2013

BACKGROUND

Following Council adoption of the new Community Pride Committee Resolution No. 7772 on February 9, 2010, staff generated a media release for publication in the Mountain Democrat seeking new members. The five incumbents were also notified that, if interested in being reappointed, an application would need to be completed by the March 31, 2010 deadline. Following the application filing deadline, four incumbents (Michael Hendren, Josette Johnson, Kathi Lishman and Christine Thiel) and one potential new member (Tim Daviess) had applied. The Council Interview Sub-Committee of Mayor Rivas and Councilmember Acuna reviewed the applications and recommended appointment/reappointment of all five applicants.

The four incumbents' original terms of office have all expired. They have continued serving until Resolution No. 7772 could be adopted, and a recruitment process could be initiated. The City's Committees' term of office policy mirrors the Council elections, with staggered four year terms. City Committees' terms expire on March 1st of odd numbered years, following the Council elections in November of even0-numbered years. This November's elections will be for three Council seats, so three Committee terms of office will expire on 3/01/11. November 2012's election will be for two Council seats, so two Committee seats will expire on 3/01/13.

To fairly determine which Community Pride appointees should be appointed to the three terms that will expire on 3/01/11 and the two terms that will expire on 3/01/13, the City Clerk put all five appointee's names in a container and the names were drawn by lottery on April 20th, with the Secretary to the City Manager/City Attorney witnessing. The first three names pulled will serve the "short" terms to expire next March, the final two names received the longer terms that will expire 3/01/13.

Submitted by:	Reviewed by:	
Susan Zito	John W. Driscoll	
City Clerk/Human Resource Officer	City Manager/City Attorney	